


Marshall Community Council Meeting
Thursday, September 12th , 2013

In Attendance: Sonja Ulrich, Marcia Drake, Stephanie Robbins, Betsy Papaly, Betty Holt, Craig Holt, Luke Burns, Stacey Adams, Edward Landy, Kim Leidelmeijer, Anne Giroux, Beth Kalb, Machel Chapin, John Hitchman
	Agenda Item
	Discussion

	Minutes
	Review of minutes from May 2013 meeting. Unable to move to approve due to lack of board members at the onset of the meeting.

	Treasurers Report
(Craig)
	Cash on hand is $22,496.73. There is currently $972.53 left over from the Wild Waves trip and $339.51 from the Yearbook funds that are not represented in the income or expense items on the profit and loss sheet.  Due to a shift in the last year in fundraising efforts, a meeting will need to be held with the Board to clean out some line items that are no longer pertinent and ensure the money is designated to the correct items.

	Principal’s Report
(John)
	Mr. Hitchman reported that nearly 40% of the population of students are eligible to receive free and reduced lunches. In past years, the school has absorbed the cost of the PE tshirts, planners and science notebooks for these students. The auditors have reported that they are no longer able to do this and the items must be reimbursed. Mr. Hitchman stated that the cost is approximately $1200 and he would like to have the support of MCC for these items. He will bring it to the next meeting with more specific amounts. Mr. Hitchman has a principal fund that he uses to support items youth need, but it would exhaust all of that if he paid for the items from that fund. This will be discussed again at the October 2013 meeting. 

Mr. Hitchman shared a request from Ms. Huff, who would like to use Friday smoothies as an opportunity for a reward during math bingo. She would like to be able to provide 35 smoothie “coupons”. The members in attendance were supportive of this. 

Curriculum night is September 17, 2013. There will be a $5 barbeque along with a silent auction. Curriculum information starts at 6:20pm. Mr. Hitchman asked for volunteers to help set up. Volunteers: Betty, Betsy, Machel and Kim for set up. Anne and Beth would join later to assist further.

The Fund Run is on September 20, 2013 from 12:15-2:40pm. Contact Ms. Ritter if you would like to volunteer.

	Parks and Recreation Presentation 
(Luke)
	Luke Burns presented on the upcoming activity nights. Each school hosts one night. Jefferson is scheduled for February 7, 2013 and Marshall is scheduled for November 1st. There will also be two all city dances with the hopes of having one at each major high school (Capital and Olympia). The first all city dance will be December 13, 2013. Both dances averaged 250 students last year. When time nears, Luke will send out emails to share information for volunteers. Betsy and Jen will be the contacts for Luke so they can get information out on Facebook. Luke wants parents to attend and volunteer but not to come in to watch and/or wander around. They need to be signed in and at a station. Luke will be creating a newsletter to communicate this information out a month or two before the dance. Luke will work on developing more clearly defined roles for the parent volunteers so they know what they are expected to do.  ***Note*** The scheduled activity night at Marshall for November 1st will likely need to be rescheduled as Mr. Hitchman and Ms. Ritter are participating in the Harlem Ambassadors basketball game at Capital High School that night. 

	Theater

	Betty Holt shared an opportunity for MCC to receive free tickets to the Harlequin theater dress rehearsal night. Betty wanted permission from the group to request the tickets and see what play option we receive. If we decide to move forward with getting the tickets then we will pay a $200 printing fee. We can decide once we know the play we are awarded. This was discussed as a possible option for fundraising to support theater in the future. Beth Kalb mentioned that we should apply for grants.  Marcia volunteered to look into grants and opportunities for grants for the theater program. 

	Marshall CARES

	Sonja shared with the group about the Marshall CARES program and wanted to think about what project could be done this year to continue the program. Discussed the need to support the foodbank as there are many youth who take home weekend bags from the school with food. In addition, the group discussed possibly purchasing some Capital gear that the food could be placed into. This way, it’s not so evident that the youth are carrying food for the weekend, and decrease the stigma of the kids that need it taking it. We could also sell the bags to other students as a way to make sure everyone can have one if they want. This will be discussed further in the future.  

	 Marshall 5K Run 

	This year’s 2nd Annual Tortoise and the Hare Prediction 5K Run will be held on May 31st. We have moved the date out later into the year so as to not interfere with many of the marathon training groups. In addition, we will be providing a couch to 5k option for students and families. Sonja is working on grants to purchase good running shoes for students who need them. 



Next meeting is scheduled for October 10, 2013 at 6:30pm in the Marshall library. 
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